

Chartered by The United States Congress

82nd Airborne Division Association, Inc.

P.O. Box 87482. Fayetteville, NC 28304-7482 (910) 223-1182

910-822-2573 fax www.82ndairborneassociation.org

January/February 2015 **BULLETIN No. 641**

Our apologies for the delay in membership processing and the bulletin release. We are working diligently to clear up the backload and streamline the process for a more efficient turnaround time. We appreciate your understanding and patience during this transition period.

- 2015 ASSOCIATON PRESIDENT: Allen E. Schoppe was elected National President by the 1. Association Board of Directors last August 2014. Look for his message in the WINTER 2014 Paraglide via the Association website-homepage, at the Paraglide link. As you know, we are trying to change our non-profit status from a 501(c)4 non-profit to a 501(c)(19) non-profit. Please see the attached letter explaining the guidelines.
- ALL AMERICAN WEEK 2015: All American Week is back on Bragg and is scheduled for 18-21 2. May 2015! We have arranged for rooms at the Airborne Inn-Moon Hall, Bldg. D-3601 Darby Loop, Fort Bragg NC 28310 (910) 396-7700 x 1712 (POC Ms. Monica Wells), www.ihgarmyhotels.com from 17-22 May. Please contact the hotel directly for reservations and use the group code: ABD. Our Dinner Social will be held at the new Fort Bragg Conference and Catering Center on post. Enclosed are the AAW Registration and the AAW flyers. Both are also included in the WINTER 2014 Paraglide and via the Association website posted at the Events link. As soon as we have a schedule of events, we will be sure to post it for all to see. If you have any questions, the POC is Executive Director, Bill Bauer. He can be reached at 910-223-1182 or 82dassn@earthlink.net
- At this year's AAW Dinner Social, we are introducing a Silent Auction. We are asking that at least one Chapter per state, or the Chapters within a state combine to donate a basket that reflects the uniqueness of their state. There is no minimum or maximum for your donation. The only guideline is that it reflects the uniqueness of the state. Please notify National of your Chapter's participation so that we can plan accordingly. Your support is greatly appreciated!
- 2015 NATIONAL CONVENTION: Planning continues for the 69th National Convention, August 12-15, 2015, co-hosted by the Dan Campbell and Orland All-Airborne Chapters in Orlando, Florida. The Rosen Centre Hotel, 9840 International Drive 800-204-7234 or 407-996-9840, (www.RosenCentre.com) will host and provide a hotel room rate of \$96.48 (tax included, up to 4 per room, 3 days pre- and post- the Convention dates). Additionally, a special rate will apply for active duty personnel (present ID at registration) that pay the \$90 per person registration to attend the 2015 Convention. The Hotel and Convention registration page is attached and can also be found on the Association website at the WINTER 2014 Paraglide and Events link.
- NATIONAL DIRECTOR NOMINATIONS: Chapter nominations for National Directors must be received at National by 1 June 2015, via registered or certified mail. Chapter nominations must be certified by the Chapter Chairperson and must be in compliance with Article V of the Association By-Laws (see Association website About Us/SOPs link). Nominations should include a brief description (4-5 sentences) about the nominee. The description should include qualifications, past accomplishments, as well as what the nominee proposes to do for the good of the Association, if elected.

"America's Guard of Honor"





- 5. CHAPTER DELEGATES TO THE 2015 CONVENTION: Chapter Officers are reminded to designate their Delegate(s) to attend the Convention by May 2, 2015. As outlines in Article IV, Section 6 (page 6-7) of the Association By-Laws, the Association President can call a Delegates' meeting sixty (60) days in advance of the Convention date. In the past, Presidents have done this because there is ample time during AAW for the Delegates to discuss issues and formalize the presentation to be given to the Board of Directors during the Convention. The one hour Delegates' meeting during the National Convention is to refresh everyone's memory and finalize the presentation. Delegates should be familiar with the Association and Education Fund By-Laws, Awards SOP, Convention SOP and National Bulletins. If the Chapters have any issues, please submit a 2-3 sentence summary to the National Office by May 2, 2015. We will include these in the Delegates' agenda.
- 6. <u>WINTER 2014 PARAGLIDE</u>: The Winter 2014 Paraglide is now available on line via our website at www.82ndairborneassociation.org. Please notify your members of the online availability of the Paraglide and that we are working toward producing a hardcopy for a yearly subscription of \$30.00. We have attached a copy of the Paraglide subscription form, which can also be found on the Association website.
- 7. <u>SPRING 2015 PARAGLIDE ARTICLES</u>: The Spring 2015 Paraglide article submission deadline is 30 March 2015. News, letters and emails should be sent directly to Holmesteads, 18865 Edwards Grove Dr., Noblesville, IN 46062, <u>paraglide@holmesteads.com</u> 317-674-3717. Chapter Officers are asked to adhere to the half page limit for Chapter Articles. A complete guide is published in the back of the Paraglide for your review.
- 8. <u>WITHIN FORT BRAGG & THE DIVISION</u>: The 82nd Airborne Division has given the green light for 2015 All American Week, scheduled for 18-21 May 2015. The Division begins the week activities with the Monday, May 18th "Division Run", followed by two (2) days of 'Athletic Events' competition. On Wednesday, May 20th there is a 'Division Review Rehearsal' at Pike Field, immediately followed by a 'Division Memorial Ceremony Rehearsal' at the Division Museum entrance. On Thursday, the "Division Review" at Pike Field attracts the "Old Timers" (Veterans march to open the ceremony), with thousands of Troopers' Families and guests from the local community observing. Immediately following, hundreds move to the Division Museum entrance/parking for the Division 'Memorial Ceremony' wreath-laying to honor 82nd Troopers who have made the ultimate sacrifice from WWI through the current War on Terror and also honor Gold Star Families. When we receive an exact schedule of events, we will post it on our website.
 - a. This past month, more than 1,000 Paratroopers from the 3rd Brigade Combat Team deployed to Iraq in support of Operation Inherent Resolve. During this rotation, they will coach, teach and mentor Iraqi Security Forces to enable them to fight ISIL.
 - b. The Division's 2nd Brigade Combat Team recently executed an Emergency Readiness Deployment Exercise, testing the unit's ability to deploy on short-notice to anywhere in the world.
 - c. The 18th Fires Brigade will officially be realigned under XVIII Airborne Corps as of 16 February 2015.
 - d. The Division will conduct a major training exercise in the month of April, collaborating with a battalion from the UK's 16 Air Assault Brigade as we continue to strengthen our partnership with our international partners.
 - e. The 82nd CAB continues to support the Resolute Support Mission in Afghanistan, providing coalition ground forces with crucial air assets all throughout Afghanistan.





f. SFC Cheri Lee, a 3rd Brigade Career Counselor, was recently recognized as the FORSCOM Career Counselor of the Year.

Visit the following 82nd Airborne Division websites http://www.bragg.army.mil/82ND/Pages/default.aspx http://www.dvidshub.net/image, for more on these articles and additional Division information and activities.

- 9. <u>2015 OFFICERS & DIRECTORS TERM OF OFFICE</u>: In accordance with the Association By-Laws, the 2015 Officers and Directors of the Association assume office on 1 January, and end their term on December 31st. Enclosed for your continuity file is a listing of the 2015 Association Officers and Directors. Please disseminate to Chapter members via all means of Chapter communication.
- 10. <u>2015 COMMITTEES</u>: President Allen E. Schoppe has announced the Committee appointments for 2015, and the Committees' page is included for your Chapter continuity file and for dissemination to your Chapter membership.
- 11. <u>2014 CHAPTER FINANCIAL STATEMENTS</u>: 2014 Chapter Financial Statements, required to be furnished by all Association Chapters for inclusion in the Association Group Federal Income Tax Return, have been mailed to all Chapter Chairpersons on January 15th. Please note that there is <u>a suspense date of 10 April</u> 2015 to the National Headquarters.
- 12. <u>MEMBERSHIP DUES AND CHITS</u>: We are receiving membership applications that reflect our old dues of \$35.00 per year. Please update all membership forms that you have to reflect the current dues as \$25.00 per year. In conjunction with over-payments, National will no longer be issuing Chits. Instead, we will be contacting the member and asking if they would like the overpayment applied to the following year's dues or if they would like to make a donation to the General Fund.
- 13. <u>82D AIRBORNE DIVISION ASSOCIATION EDUCATION FUND INC. ADDRESS CHANGE:</u> The Association's Education Fund has its own 501(c)(3) bank account and its new address is 82D Airborne Division Association Education Fund, Inc., P.O. Box 87482, Fayetteville, NC 28304-7482. We are combining the Association, Wounded Warrior Fund and Education Fund post office box addresses in an effort to reduce Association costs.
- 14. <u>WOUNDED WARRIOR FUND</u>: Contributions should be mailed to the 82nd Airborne Division Association, P.O. Box 87482, Fayetteville, NC 28304-7482.
- 15. CHAPTER CHANGE OF LEADERSHIP: Officers are reminded that leaders must be current Association members and their information submitted to the National Office as soon as possible; i.e. full name, address with 9-digit zip code, 10-digit telephone number and email address-if available. In order to ensure a smooth transition, please be sure to brief the incoming officers on Chapter files, reports, and procedures, as well as updating bank accounts.
- 16. <u>IRS LETTERS TO CHAPTERS REGARDING FY 2013</u>: The National office has received calls, emails and mail from Chapters that have received letters from the IRS concerning filing of Form 990. The Association CPA has contacted the IRS and is taking care of this issue. If you are still receiving notifications regarding 2013, please forward them to National as soon as possible so that we can give them to the CPA for further action.





- 17. <u>2015 CHAPTER ROSTERS</u>: We are in the process of updating all Chapter rosters and hope to have them out within the next couple of weeks. We appreciate your patience as we update our records.
- 18. <u>CHANGE OF ADDRESS & TAPS</u>: Chapters should contact their members annually via phone, mail, email, etc. and in doing so, identify changes of address. Most Chapters know their "Snow-Birds" that move in the Fall and Spring. Also, before reporting TAPS name(s) to National, it would be helpful if the Chapters gather deceased/bio information, i.e. spouse name, number of children, unit(s) served and deceased date. Notification via email with as much information as possible, together with an obituary, would be greatly appreciated. The "Address Changes" link on the Association website is an expeditious method of notifying National.
- 19. <u>2014 & 2015 CHAPTER ACTIVITIES REPORTS</u>: Per the Association By-Laws, "a report of the dates and places of all meetings and activities held or sponsored by the Chapter throughout the 2014 year, and 'tentative' schedule of the Chapter's meetings and activities for 2015" should arrive at the National Headquarters by January 30, 2015. If you have not yet submitted your report, please do so as soon as possible. Thank you to those Chapters that have forwarded their reports. Thank you all for your continued support!
- 20. <u>UPDATED VETERAN CHAPTERS' FORGIVE REBATES</u>: The following Veteran Chapters have opted out of receiving their 2011/2012 Chapter Rebates so that the Association can recover financially.

1) T.E. Beikes-Indianapolis All-Abn 2) Texas Lone Star

4) Gateway

7) Kentucky Airborne

10) Benavidez-Patterson All-Abn

13) Ben Vandervoort All-Abn

16) Wisconsin Badger

5) Akron

8) Oklahoma All Abn

11) 1SG L.A. Funk MOH-Western PA

14) Badger State

17) The Evergreen State

3) Palm Beach County

6) Wolverine All Abn

9) Acadiana

12) GEN M.B. Ridgway

15) Southern California

- 21. <u>UPCOMING CALENDAR EVENTS</u>: Please announce the following upcoming regional events at Chapter meetings, via the Chapter newsletter and website. Registration and information on these events were published in the Paraglide and also on the Association's website at the <u>Events</u> link.
 - a. <u>MID-WINTER WEEKEND GETAWAY</u>, 19-22 February 2015 is at Hilton Head Island, SC and is hosted by the Ben Vandervoort Hilton Head Island Chapter. POC is Past-President Bill Eberle 843-682-4171 airborneben@hargray.com, hotel-Marriott Hilton Head 888-511-5086 http://cwp.marriott.com/hhhgr/82ndairborne/.
 - b. <u>KENTUCKY 5TH ANNUAL AIRBORNE REUNION, 5-8 March 2015</u> is at Lexington, KY and is hosted by the Kentucky Airborne Chapter. POC is Joe Steen 502-937-8234 kyairbornechapter@yahoo.com, hotel- Campbell House 859-255-4281 http://booking.ihotelier.com/istay.jsp?groupID=1121207&hotelID=86099.
 - c. <u>2015 AIRBORNE AWARDS</u>, 1-4 April 2015 is at Atlanta, GA and is hosted by the Donald D. Lassen Atlanta All Airborne Chapter and the 82d Airborne Division Association. For more details, go to <u>www.82nd-atl.com</u> The host hotel is Atlanta Airport Marriot, Atlanta, GA.
 - d. SUN CITY ALL-AIRBORNE FESTIVAL VII 2015, 1-5 July 2015, is at El Paso, TX and





is hosted by the Benavidez-Patterson All-Airborne Chapter. POC is Treasurer Rick Trevizo 915-562-9969 bp82cmdctr@bpaac.org; host hotel Wyndham El Paso Airport 915-778-4241 or 800-742-7248 reservation code: 0701670382 or 82nd Airborne Division Association.

- 22. <u>75TH ANNIVERSARY-U. S. AIRBORNE & SPECIAL OPERATIONS</u>: The 75th Anniversary of the United States Airborne & Special Operations will be held and celebrated on 12 August 2015 during the 69th National Convention in Orlando, FL. For more information please contact Carl Bludau-Event Executive Chairman 361-575-8492, Allen Schoppe-Project Treasurer 281-814-2377, or Ron Rath-Executive Committee 919-803-4554. Registration and information on these events were published in the Paraglide and also on the Association's website at the <u>Events</u> link.
- 23. 1st ANNUAL ASSOCIATION 50/50 RAFFLE: Attached is the 1st Annual Association 50/50 Raffle. Please provide your membership copies for their participation. Chapters are asked to support this annual Association revenue project by purchasing a minimum of 1-page worth of tickets in your Chapter's name. Please note that we are not using the raffle tickets that are called 1st Annual Raffle and has a first prize of \$1,500. We have switched to the 50/50 in hopes of generating more interest and a higher prize. Please discard any of the old raffle tickets you may have. The new tickets are attached to this bulletin and are in the Winter Paraglide. If you have already sent in the old raffle tickets, please notify is if you do not want them switched to the 50/50. If we do not hear from you, we will automatically switch to the 50/50 raffle. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.
- 24. <u>MEMBERSHIP/REPORT CODES</u>: This information was published in the October 2011 National Bulletin and is a reminder to Chapter Officers. These codes are in effect and will be reflected in Chapter member rosters. These codes are necessary to notate when memberships need to be renewed.

MEMBERSHIP PROCESSED	STATUS CODE		
1 January – 31 March 2015	C2-16		
1 April – 30 June 2015	C3-16		
1 July – 30 September 2015	C4-16		
1 October – 31 December 2015	C1-17		

- 25. <u>ALL AMERICAN OF THE YEAR</u>: The criteria for this award is contained in the Awards SOP (found on our website under About Us/SOP link). Nominations need to be submitted to Awards Chairman T. Ed Herlihy by 2 May 2015.
- 26. President Schoppe and First Lady Vicky, together with the Past Presidents, Officers and Directors of the Association, and their wives, wish everyone a Happy Valentine's Day and good health in 2014. In addition, we ask that you continue to keep our recovering wounded warriors, Service Men and Women and their families in your thoughts and prayers. Through their sacrifice, we can sleep easy and enjoy our freedom.

ALLEN E. SCHOPPE, National President

Allew E. Schoppe.

Enclosures
OFFICIAL:
BILL BAUER
Executive Director







Chartered by The United States Congress

P.O Box 87482, Fayetteville, NC 28304-7482

TO ALL 82D AIRBORNE DIVISION ASSOCIATION CHAPTERS:

The Association has been discussing for a long time changing our non-profit status from a 501(c)(4) non-profit to a 501(c)(19) non-profit. If our Association becomes a 501(c)(19) non-profit, donations are deductible as charitable contributions on the donor's federal income tax return. This means our Chapters as well as our Association could seek and receive donations from companies where before it was difficult because donations to a 501(c)(4) non-profits are not deductible as charitable contributions on the donor's federal income tax return. To qualify for a 501(c)(19) non-profit we must prove that at least 90% of our organization's membership consists of war veterans. The term war veterans means persons, whether or not present members of the U.S. Armed Forces, who have served in the U.S. Armed Forces during a period of war. They do not need to be combat veterans, just served during a period of war.

Your Board of Directors has decided on a way to change our IRS non-profit status and remain in compliance with the IRS regulations. First we must be able to prove to the IRS, if we are audited, that our members meet the qualifications. To meet the qualification, our chapter members must update their application with dates of service and include a copy of their DD-214 or other forms of documentation such as an order, award, a military diploma, or anything that has the member's name and date of their military service.

To start, your Chapter will receive a membership list of your Chapter members from our National Headquarters. The process your Chapter will use is your Chapter will have two lists of membership, a verified and unverified membership list. The verified list is all members who have updated their application and supplied their documentation. The unverified list is all the members who have not updated their application. Now here is the catch, only the verified membership list will count for membership. The unverified list of members are still your members but are not counted for membership. You can move members from the unverified list to the verified list as they update their application with their service dates.

Getting members to update and verify their service dates is the only way the Association can be sure we are in compliance with the IRS regulations. This will take time for your Chapter to contact your membership and update records. However this process will allow the Association to file for the 501(c)(19) non-profit status. The Association wants to file this summer or sooner, so we need your chapter to start getting your members' applications updated and mailed to our National office as soon as possible.

Airborne All the Way! Allen E. Schoppe, President



ALLAMERICAN WEEK 2015 BACK ON BRAGG!!! 18-21 MAY 2015



Association President Allen Schoppe and the Board of Directors extend a cordial and warm invitation to all Association Members. The Veterans All American Week (AAW) will coincide with the 82d Airborne Division AAW, so that Veterans can attend the Active Duty events.

Hotel reservations have been arranged for Association members at IHG Army Hotel (Airborne Inn- Moon Hall) for \$64/night (up to 2 people per room) + tax, includes Buffet Breakfast. Members should contact the hotel directly for reservations:

IHG Army Hotel (Airborne Inn-Moon Hall)

Bldg. D-3601 Darby Loop, Fort Bragg NC 28310 (910) 396-7700 x 1712 (POC Ms. Monica Wells)

Ingarmyhotels.com
Group code: ABD

Taxis are available at the airport

DEADLINE FOR HOTEL RESERVATIONS IS: 10 MAY 2015 (Sunday)



Moon Hall







MAIL IN REGISTRATIONS should be postmarked by 2 MAY 2015! ABSOLUTELY NO WALK-IN REGISTRATION DURING ALL AMERICAN WEEK!

NOTE: The Directors and Delegates Meetings will be held at the Airborne Inn-Moon Hall. The Picnic is scheduled for Monday, 18 May and is sponsored by the Fayetteville Chapter. It will be held at the Fayetteville Chapter Clubhouse, 606 Johnson St, Fayetteville, NC 28303 (910)864-4010.

"Golfers" The 23^d All American Week Golf Scramble is scheduled for 0900, 18 May 2015 at the Fort Bragg Stryker Golf Course. Contact Randy Glancy (910)482-4571, 261-9539, email: randygla@aol.com for Registration/Info.

POV drivers no longer need DoD decals for vehicles. DoD ID card holders can enter any gate and only the driver must present a DoD ID card. All passengers need only have a photo ID with them in the event they are asked to present them. Any guest who does not possess a DoD ID must enter through the All American gate, which is located on All American Highway after the Sante Fe exit. All vehicles must stay to the left and enter the inspection lanes where vehicles will be inspected and a photo ID for each passenger must be shown.

ALL AMERICAN WEEK REGISTRATION 2015

\$100 Per Person

(Includes transportation from the Airborne Inn hotel on Post to AAW events, the Fayetteville Chapter Picnic on Monday, 18 May, the Fayetteville Chapter Dinner on Wednesday, 20 May and the Association Dinner Social on Thursday, 21 May)

MAIL IN REGISTRATIONS should be postmarked by 2 MAY 2015!

-					•
Please complete the fo	ollowing information:				
ARRIVAL DATE/TIME	DEPARTURE DATE/TIME	# OF PERSONS	ASSOCIATION C	HAPTER	
Name		Title	eRank Phone#		
Last	First		last held	include area code	
Guest		C	Guest		
Last	First		Last	First	
Guest	ıt	<u>.</u> 82d As	soc. Membership Card #	‡ Exp	. Date
Last Firs	t				
_					
Email:		Last Regimer	t/Unit Served In:		
Did you serve in the 82	^{2nd} Abn Div in:				
WWII	_ Dom RepVietn	am Gren	ada Panama	Persian Gulf	GWOT
4	<u> </u>				
HOTEL RESERVATION	S MADE AT:	_Airborne Inn	Other Hotel	No	one
PLEASE PROVIDE THE FOLLOWING REGISTRATION INFORMATION:					
0.4.0.0					
\$100 (per person Registration) X # person(s) =					
Please specify Handicap needs:					
Specify your Dinner Choice(s) for the Association Social:					
#London Broil or #Chicken Cordon Bleu or #Vegetarian					
•					
Make check/money order payable to: 82nd Abn Div Assoc, P.O. Box 87482, Fayetteville NC 28304-748				304-7482	
	Any ques	stions, please	call (910)223-1182.		
CANCELLATIONS AND	OR REQUESTS FOR REFUN	IDS MUST BE SUF	MITTED NO LATER THAN 9	MAY 2015. REFUNDS V	VILL NOT BE

AIRBORNE, ALL THE WAY!

ISSUED AFTER THIS DATE, UNLESS IT IS A VERIFIABLE EMERGENCY, AND FUNDS WILL BE CONSIDERED A DONATION TO THE ASSOCIATION.





69th ANNUAL 82nd AIRBORNE DIVISION ASSOCIATION CONVENTION

ORLANDO, FLORIDA AUGUST 12-15-2015

NAME	PHONE			
SPOUSE/GUEST	EMAIL			
ADDRESS				
CITY	STATEZIP			
CHAPTER	ASSOC Card#			
Registration Fee \$90.00 (per Person) # attending				
Includes Hospitality Room, luncheons and banquets total paid				
Please make checks/money orders payable to Orlando Chapter 2015 Convention. Send to Caroline Grimsley, 1910 E. Gachet Blvd, Lakeland, Florida, 33813.				

MAKE RESERVATIONS AT THE

ROSEN CENTRE HOTEL

9840 INTERNATIONAL DRIVE, ORLANDO, FLORIDA

(800) 204-7234 <u>www.RosenCentre.com</u> (407) 996- 9840

Deluxe guest rooms just one mile from Sea World, five minutes from Universal Orlando and ten minutes from Disney World Resort, 96.48 tax included (up to four/room 3 days pre and post the Convention dates).

A special rate will apply for active duty personnel that have registered to attend the Convention. Present I.D. at registration.

1st Annual 82^d Airborne Division Association Inc. 50/50 Raffle

To assure the Association's success for years to come, your support is needed. Please support the Association by purchasing these 50/50 Raffle tickets. This raffle will bring in much needed revenue to allow us to continue to commemorate more than 7 decades of service and sacrifice by Airborne Troopers, past and present. Our Association was founded by brave Airborne Paratroopers and Gliderman during WWII and has continued over the years by generations of brave Airborne Paratroopers. Please help to continue the tradition!

Name	1st Annual 50/50 Raffle to benefit the 82 nd Airborne Division Association, Inc. GENERAL FUND Drawing: Nov. 10, 2015 \$5 per ticket/ \$20 for 5 tickets		
	1 st Prize 30% 2 nd Prize 15% 3 rd Prize 5% You do not need to be present to win!		
Name	1st Annual 50/50 Raffle to benefit the 82 nd Airborne Division Association, Inc. GENERAL FUND Drawing: Nov. 10, 2015 \$5 per ticket/ \$20 for 5 tickets		
	1st Prize 30% 2 nd Prize 15% 3 rd Prize 5% You do not need to be present to win!		
Name	1st Annual 50/50 Raffle to benefit the 82 nd Airborne Division Association, Inc. GENERAL FUND Drawing: Nov. 10, 2015 \$5 per ticket/ \$20 for 5 tickets		
	1st Prize 30% 2 nd Prize 15% 3 rd Prize 5% You do not need to be present to win!		
Name	1st Annual 50/50 Raffle to benefit the 82 nd Airborne Division Association, Inc. GENERAL FUND Drawing: Nov. 10, 2015 \$5 per ticket/ \$20 for 5 tickets		
	1st Prize 30% 2 nd Prize 15% 3 rd Prize 5% You do not need to be present to win!		
Name Address City State Phone \$5/per, \$20 for 5 Check, Money Order/Cash date Amt Signature (optional)	1st Annual 50/50 Raffle to benefit the 82 nd Airborne Division Association, Inc. GENERAL FUND Drawing: Nov. 10, 2015 \$5 per ticket/ \$20 for 5 tickets		
	1st Prize 30% 2 nd Prize 15% 3 rd Prize 5% You do not need to be present to win!		

Our 1st Annual 50/50 Raffle benefits the 82^d Airborne Division Association, Inc. GENERAL FUND. Please enter all your information and return these ticket stubs to: 82d Airborne Division Association, Inc., 2915 Raeford Road, Suite 201, Fayetteville, NC 28303. Individual tickets are \$5 each or five (5) for \$20. Revenue from the General Fund will allow for annual Association sponsored events, such as All-American Week, the National Convention and Veterans Day activities to continue without interruption, as has been the case in years past. Please mail your ticket stubs and contribution to help continue the Airborne Legacy and Tradition. Please be sure to include your phone number so that prizes can be awarded. Also, if you wish to make a donation, without purchasing a ticket, you may do so. You will have our sincere thanks! Check, money order or cash is acceptable. Thank you for your support. Allen E. Schoppe, President 2015, Airborne – All the Way!!